Household Suppor

Fund Phase 4

The fourth round of the Household Support Fund is worth £11.2 million in total to cover a
full year (April 2023 to March 2024) and will once again be administered by
Nottinghamshire County Council in partnership with local district and borough councils.

Summer and Winter support payments, both worth around £100 per household (based on
number of eligible household occupants), will continue to support families with children
entitled to Free School Meals as well as other households and individuals struggling with
rising costs.

Families in receipt of Free School Meals will once again be contacted directly by the
County Council with details of how to apply for a seasonal support payment.

If families applied during the previous phase and gave permission for their details to be
kept they will not need to apply again, as the payment will be issued automatically to
them in the same format that was requested before.

Any family that is not in receipt of Free School Meals, but feel they should be eligible for
the fund, can contact their local district or borough council and ask to be referred into the
Household Support Fund, and make a Free School Meal Application through the school
office.

The first set of payments will be made later this summer, and any application that is made
before 30 September will be registered to automatically receive the Winter Support
Payment without needing to reapply. Any application made after 30 September will only
be eligible for the winter payment and will not be backdated for the summer payment.

It is also important to be clear that this support is a one-off payment in summer and in
winter and is not linked to school holidays, therefore it should not be expected to arrive
during any school holiday.
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